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DATES IN FUTURE TO WATCH / FECHAS EN EL FUTURO PARA OBSERVAR 
24 JAN     12:00-6:00 PM
CGS MID YEAR CONFIRMATION RETREAT


ST LADS

28 JAN
6:00 PM
FINANCE COUNCIL MEETING – SHOTT HALL


ST LADS

 6 FEB    8:30AM-12:30 PM
PERSONAL SPIRITUAL DEEPENING PROGRAM – CCCoP
CORPUS

 6 FEB         9:30 AM
ST VINCENT De PAUL MEETING – SHOTT HALL

ST LADS

 6 FEB
5:00 PM
CARD PARTY – HUBER HALL


ST LADS

 7 FEB
1:00 PM
ROSARY ALTAR SOCIETY


CORPUS
 8 FEB  10:00 AM-12:00 PM
QUITE MORNINGS IN LENT – CCCoP


CORPUS

10 FEB
8:30 AM
ASH WEDNESDAY MASS


CORPUS
10 FEB
6:30 PM
ASH WEDNESDAY MASS


ST LADS

11 FEB   11:30 AM-1:30 PM
WOMEN TO WOMEN LISTENING CIRCLE – CCCoP

CORPUS

12 FEB  BEGINNING 7:00 PM
RETREAT, SPIRIT OF TAIZE – CCCoP


CORPUS

13 FEB    ENDING 4:00 PM
RETREAT, SPIRIT OF TAIZE – CCCoP


CORPUS

14 FEB
2:00 PM
SENIOR STARS – SHOTT HALL


ST LADS

16 FEB
7:00 PM
PASTORAL COUNCIL – SHOTT HALL


ST LADS

20 FEB  10:30 AM-12:00 PM
CENTERING PRAYER – CCCoP


CORPUS
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                 +++SCRIPTURES FOR CURRENT AND FOLLOWING WEEKENDS+++
+++SAGRADA ESCRITURA ESTE FIN DE SEMANA Y LOS PRÓXIMOS+++

             24 January/enero                                       31 January/enero
   1st):  Nehemiah (Nehemías) 8:2-4a, 5-6, 8-10               1st): Jeremiah (Jeremías) 1:4-5, 17-19                                                                              

    RP):  Psalm (Salmo 18) 19:8, 9, 10, 15 

          RP):  Psalm (Salmo 70) 71:1-2, 3-4, 5-6, 15, 17                                         

   2nd): 1 Corinthians(1 Corintios) 12:12-30                   
2nd):  1 Corinthians(1 Corintios) 12:31—13:13
Gospel): Luke (Lucas) 1:1-4; 4:14-21              
       Gospel): Luke (Lucas) 4:21-30
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A YEAR OF MERCY – HOW WILL YOU CELEBRATE THE JUBILEE?

Pope Francis asks each of us to celebrate by showing others the mercy that God constantly extends to all of us.  Each week in the bulletin we will feature one thing you can do:

Recognize the Need for Mercy – During the jubilee year, we are called to recognize human misery in our world and reach out to those in need of mercy.  We must find ways to heal wounds, break down barriers of indifference, offer friendship, and restore human dignity.    
Question – In what area(s) can I reach out to those who are in need of mercy?

                   UN AÑO DE LA MISERICORDIA -¿CÓMO VA A CELEBRAR EL JUBILEO?
Francisco pide a cada uno de nosotros para celebrar al mostrar a otros la misericordia que Dios se extiende constantemente para todos nosotros. Cada semana en el boletín contará con una cosa que puede hacer:
Reconocer la necesidad de la Misericordia -Durante el año jubilar, estamos llamados a reconocer la miseria humana en nuestro mundo y llegar a los necesitados de la misericordia. Debemos encontrar maneras de sanar heridas,romper las barreras de la indiferencia, la oferta de amistad, y restaurar la dignidad humana.
Pregunta - ¿En qué área (s) que puede llegar a aquellos que están en necesidad de la misericordia?
                                              REST IN PEACE

[image: image6.wmf]Please remember in your prayers June Maple and Joseph Juralina, of SL, Chris Raver, former student and member of SL, sister of Theresa Lawson and Bernie Miller
"May the Perpetual Light shine upon them.”    
Por favor, recuerde en sus oraciones June Maple, Joseph Juralina y Chris Raver, que murió y fue sepultado la semana pasada. 
"Que la luz perpetua brille sobre éllos."
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    THE YOUTH GROUP COMMITTEE/ EL COMITÉ DE GRUPO DE JOVENES
The Committee continues to sell discount cards to raise funds for future mission activities and trips. The cards offer discounts from participating businesses throughout Central Ohio and the entire U.S. A major advantage is that the coupon discounts are available 365 days from the date they are activated. Our thanks go out to those who have purchased cards to date. We have more available for you. They make great gifts. Contact Mike Gray 907-8873 or bmhg1244@gmail.com or Jeff Adair at 907-8909 orjeffaccsl@gmail.com.
El Comité sigue vendiendo tarjetas de descuento para recaudar fondos para las actividades y viajes de misión en el futuro. Lastarjetas ofrecen descuentos de las empresasque participan en todo el centro de Ohio y de todo los EE.UU. Una ventaja importante es que los descuentos de cupones están disponibleslos 365 días desde la fecha de su activación. Nuestro agradecimiento a los que hancomprado tarjetas hasta la fecha. Tenemos más disponibles para usted. Hacen los grandes regalos. Contacto Mike Gray 907-8873 obmhg1244@gmail.com o Jeff Adair en 907 8909 orjeffaccsl@gmail.com.
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THE JUBILEE MUSEUM

The Jubilee Museum is honored to present In Memory of an Artist: The Personal Collection and Artwork of Father Harry Schneider.  The exhibition, which runs through February 6th, offers highlights from Fr. Harry's art collection, as well his own artwork. For more information visit the Jubilee Museum and Catholic Cultural Center’s website at www.jubileemuseum.org or call 614-600-0054. A suggested donation is $10.00 per person.
	                        

    ST. VINCENT de PAUL FOOD PANTRY
Please donate Applesauce for the month of January
DESPENSA DE COMIDA SAN VICENTE de PAUL
                Por favor, done pure de manzaana para el mes de enero

	                             Statistics for the month of December 2015

                         Households served – 202   Clients served – 801  (9 meals per person)

Statistics for 2015
  Households served – 2080   Clients served – 8186  (9 meals per person)




STEWARDSHIP / ADMINISTRACIÓN
Offertory Collections

January 16/17              CC     48 envelopes     $1,601.00             SL     43 envelopes     $1,994.00

2015 CONTRIBUTION STATEMENTS

If you would like a report of your annual offertory contributions, place the completed request in the offertory basket.  Statements will be emailed or mailed near the end of January.  On-line contributors can go to the on-line giving website to print a report.
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                               QUIET MORNINGS IN LENT

You’re invited to spend some time with others in quiet reflection during the coming Lenten season. In keeping with the Year of Mercy called by Pope Francis, we’ll be reflecting together on the Lenten readings through the prism of Mercy. Join us Monday mornings (except President’s Day) beginning on February 8th at Corpus Christi Center of Peace from 10:00 a.m. until noon.  All are welcome!  Bring a friend! There is no cost for this series, but your free will donation to support the work of CCCoP is most welcome!
A WEEKEND RETREAT IN THE SPIRIT AND STYLE OF THE TAIZÉ COMMUNITY
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COME AWAY AND PRAY beginning Friday, February 12th, 7:00 p.m. through Saturday, February 13th, 4:00 p.m. at the Corpus Christi Center of Peace.  Taizé Community is an ecumenical monastic community in France of about 100 brothers from over 30 countries that wants its life to be a sign of reconciliation between divided Christians and between separated peoples. Each summer tens of thousands of young people make pilgrimage to Taizé for a week of living in and with the community.  The prayer of Taizé is known especially for its simple yet beautiful chants, the proclamation of Sacred Scripture and extended periods of silent meditation.  Begin your Lenten observance this year with a taste of the Taizé experience! Register online at cccenterofpeace.org or email us at corpuschristicenterofpeace@gmail.com. Call Corpus Christi Center of Peace 614-512-3731.
AH, THE KNOTS OF OUR LIVES! A WEEKEND RETREAT FOR YARNCRAFTERS

On February 26th through 28th, 2016 Corpus Christi Center of Peace will host a weekend retreat for yarncrafters.  Knots. Bumps in the road. Thorns in the side. Rough edges. Call them what you will, we all have them: difficulties in our lives (some of our own creation and some from the craziness that is life). However, God never leaves us without divine assistance.  In response to the original knot of sin tied by Eve in the Garden, God has lovingly given us Our Lady, Undoer of Knots – a special devotion of Pope Francis.  This Yarncrafters’ Retreat will provide opportunities for us to undo knots in our lives with Mary as we “knot” creatively for ourselves and others. Bring your current knitting, crocheting, tatting, embroidery project(s) to work on during our time together.  Get more information or register online at cccenterofpeace.org; by email to corpuschristicenterofpeace@gmail.com or by phone at 614-512-3731.  Come spend a peaceful weekend with Mary, the Undoer of Knots, and other yarncrafters in creative reflection and fun!
GOOD NEWS FROM THE CATHOLIC FOUNDATION

Last November we applied for a variety of Focus Grants from the Catholic Foundation, to help support various programs or projects at both parishes. We recently were notified that four of our ten grant requests were approved. 

One request was for replacement boiler controls at St. Ladislas. Replacement parts are no longer available, so we have the potential for a significant service interruption. The new controls will cost nearly $10,000. The Foundation awarded $6,000. We need to raise the $4,000 balance from the parish.
Another request was for the SVDP Food Pantry. We requested $10,000 and were awarded $7.000. 
We also applied for $4,000 for each parish to help support the Youth Group. We received $3,000 for each parish, totaling $6,000. 
In all we applied for grants totaling $86,800 and received $19,000. Since 2003, we had received a total of $7,525 for these types of requests. So this is a very generous outpouring from the Foundation that is greatly needed and appreciated.
THE HOMESTEAD EXEMPTION PROGRAM

The homestead exemption is a statewide program which allows qualified senior citizens and permanently and totally disabled homeowners to reduce their property tax burden.  The exemption, which takes the form of a credit on property tax bills, allows qualifying homeowners to exempt $25,000 of the market value of their homes from all local property taxes. 

There is also an owner-occupied property tax rollback given to homeowners on their annual tax bill for their primary place of residence. These reductions were created as a benefit for homeowners who live in Ohio and make it their permanent residence. To qualify for either the owner-occupied reduction or the homestead exemption for seniors or the disabled, a homeowner must own and occupy the home as their primary residence as of January 1 of the tax year. A homeowner and his/her spouse are entitled to claim a reduction on one property only.  Taxpayers can apply from now until Monday, June 6.  It has never been easier to apply for these programs.  Residents now can file electronically in a matter of minutes online at www.tinyurl.com/FCAuditorHomestead.  Should you have further questions and/or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact our office at 614-525-3240 or email us at ClarenceMingo@franklincountyohio.gov. 

HOLY ROSARY-ST. JOHN MARDI GRAS

has been organized by the HRSJ Women's Group.  It will be held Saturday, February 6th from 7:00 p.m. until 11:00 p.m. in Campion Hall at St. John Community Center, 640 South Ohio Avenue.  A buffet style dinner will be served, door prizes, Raffle and more. Call (614) 252-5926, ext. 7 for info.

THE PONTIFICAL COLLEGE JOSEPHINUM’S ANNUAL LECTURE SERIES

continues Thursday, February 11, with a presentation by Dr. Thomas Madden, Professor of History and Director of the Center for Medieval and Renaissance Studies at Saint Louis University. Dr. Madden will present “Crusade and Jihad: Exploring the Medieval Origins of Modern Christian/Muslim Relations” at 7:00 pm in the Jessing Center on the Josephinum campus. The event is free of charge and open to the public; reservations not required. For more information, call the Academic Dean’s office, 614-985-2274.

DAN SCHUTTE CONCERT AND PRESENTATION
Friday, February 12th at 7:30 p.m. come hear a dynamic concert covering 40 years of music that plays an important role in our liturgy!  Catholic composer Dan Schutte is coming to St. Elizabeth Church to play music for worship.  Dan wrote familiar songs like:  Here I Am, Lord, City of God, Sing A New Song, Mass of Christ the Savior, and more as a member of the St. Louis Jesuits.  Tickets are $15.00.  
On Saturday, February 13th Dan will be holding a workshop, “Whom Shall I Send?  Responding in Faith to God’s Call.”  Open to all as a Lenten Day of Reflection, with music throughout.  $25.00 per person, includes breakfast and lunch.  From 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. at St. Elizabeth Pastors’ Hall.  Discount tickets for both events are $35.00.  Info & tickets online at www.StElizabethChurch.org, or contact Rich Krehnovi, Music Director, 891-0150 x15, StElizabethConcert@gmail.com.

WORLD MARRIAGE DAY CELEBRATION: SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 14TH
All married couples are invited to the Diocesan Celebration of World Marriage Day, Sunday, February 14th from 1:30-4:00 PM at Immaculate Conception Church, 414  E. North Broadway, Columbus.  Dr. Andrew Sodergren, a Catholic psychologist with Ruah Woods in Cincinnati will discuss ways to strengthen your marriage relationship, blending Catholic theology and insights from psychology.  This will be followed by a Holy Hour for Marriage.  There is no charge for the event but space is limited.  Kindly RSVP by February 10th at http://familylife.colsdioc.org or 614-241-2560.
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